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Consent to certain actions for the purposes of the Initial Enforcement Order 
made by the Competition and Markets Authority (‘CMA’) on 16 January 2015 

Completed acquisition by Henry Schein UK Holdings Limited of certain assets 
and business information of Plandent Limited 

We refer to your letter dated 20 January 2015 and your emails of 23 January 2015, 
29 January 2015 and 5 February 2015 requesting that the CMA consents to 
derogations to the Initial Enforcement Order of 16 January 2015 (the ‘Initial Order’). 
Under the Initial Order, save for written consent by the CMA, HSFL, HSI and HSHL 
are required to hold separate the HSI business from the Plandent business (all the 
terms used in this letter are as defined in the Initial Order). After due consideration of 
your request for derogations from the Initial Order, HSFL, HSI and HSHL may carry 
out the following actions, in respect of the specific paragraphs:  

Paragraphs 4(a), 5(g), 5(h) of the Initial Order  

On the basis of representations made to the CMA, the CMA understands the 
Plandent business does not have a legal personality, and therefore has no ability to 
contract in its own name. Consequently, the CMA consents to the assignment of its 
existing supplier contracts to HSHL. This derogation is granted on the basis of 
representations made to the CMA that the assignment of these supplier contracts to 
a new legal entity would require that any new entity be licensed by the Medicines 
and Healthcare Products Regulatory Agency. Any delay associated with this 
licensing process would likely disrupt the relations of the Plandent business with its 
suppliers and, therefore, the derogation is necessary to ensure that the Plandent 
business continues to operate as a going concern. 

Subsequent to the transfer of the Plandent business’ supplier contracts to HSHL, the 
relations between the Plandent business and its supplier should continue to be 
managed by the employees of the Plandent business. For the avoidance of doubt, 
HSHL should not seek or negotiate any changes to the existing contracts and 
commercial relations between the Plandent business and its existing suppliers. 

The assignment of these supply contracts should not prevent any remedial action 
that the CMA may need to take regarding this merger. HSHL has represented that 
these contracts will be separately identified and capable of being transferred should 
the CMA take any remedial action. 
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Paragraphs 4(a), 5(j) and 5(l) of the Initial Order  

For the sole purpose of fulfilling external regulatory reporting and/or accounting 
obligations, including information necessary to complete VAT returns and statutory 
disclosures to HSI, the CMA gives consent to the following additional HSHL 
employees to have access to the Plandent business financial information: 

 [], Senior Finance Manager 

 [], Management Accountant 

 [], Financial Accountant  

 [], Assistant Financial Accountant   

 [], Senior Financial Accountant 

The CMA also consents to the following HSHL employees to support [] and [] to 
process certain payments and receivables on behalf of the Plandent business: 

 [], Accounts Payable Manager 

 [], Treasury Analyst 

 [], Credit Controller 

 [], Payroll Manager 

 [], Payroll Assistant 

The exercise of financial functions described above and the access to the necessary 
financial information will be limited to the above mentioned HSHL employees, who 
will enter into confidentiality agreements approved by the CMA, pursuant to which 
they will undertake not to use or disclose Plandent business financial information 
except for the sole purpose of fulfilling HSHL’s external regulatory and/or accounting 
obligations.  

Paragraphs 4(a), 5(f) and 5(l) of the Initial Order 

In the circumstances of this case, in order to allow the above named HSHL 
employees to have access to the Plandent business financial data, the CMA 
consents to Plandent business financial data being held in the HSHL financial data 
management system (Hyperion), or, as necessary, in password-protected Excel 
spreadsheets or the HSHL payroll software system. Plandent business financial data 
held in Hyperion, Excel spreadsheets or the HSHL payroll software system (as 
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above) will be separately identified, appropriately ring-fenced and password 
protected.   

This derogation is granted on the basis that access to such financial data will be 
limited to [], [] and those individuals named above. 

However, it is noted that the following HSHL employees are also able to access 
detailed Plandent business financial data in Hyperion or the HSHL payroll software 
system: 

 [] 

 [] 

 [] 

 [] 

 []  

 []  

 [] 

 []  

 []  

 [] (together the HSHL Financial Reporting Team), and 

 [] (the Financial Systems administrator). 

On the basis of representations made to the CMA, it is understood that the HSHL 
Financial Reporting Team and the Financial Systems administrator are unlikely to 
require access to Plandent business financial data. In order to protect and safeguard 
the Plandent business financial data, these HSHL employees will enter into a 
confidentiality agreement approved by the CMA regarding the content of the 
Plandent business financial data integrated in Hyperion or the HSHL payroll software 
system pursuant to which they will undertake not to use or disclose Plandent 
business financial information.  

While certain HSI accounting employees may have access to certain financial data 
which is submitted by HSHL for US regulatory and accounting reporting purposes, 
this is high level data which, for the avoidance of doubt, does not include detailed 
sales data.  


